Report from the Ad-Hoc Committee on Student Evaluations

General Faculty meeting    August 19, 2008
Members of the Committee:  Daryl Grider, Robert Harris, Barbara Ladner, Sundar Naga (Chair), John Richards, Carolyn Sturgeon, Deborah Wells, and FPC Chair
The Committee conducted a trial online student evaluation of faculty volunteers during spring 08 semester between April 4th and 24th with help from Mr. David Bennett and Dr. Daryl Grider, the staff of CIT.  The Committee thanks Mr. Bennett for his very hard work.  

WebCT 4.1 was used to do the trial run.  The purpose of the trial was to assess the feasibility of using WebCT 4.1 to do the online evaluation of all WVSU courses.  WebCT is a Course Management System that WVSU uses to provide the web-based content for courses that are partially or fully online.  It has a survey tool that allows students to answer posted questions anonymously.  This tool is being already used in Web100 and Web80 courses to do online course evaluations.  The license for WebCT is renewed yearly.
The faculty who volunteered to participate in the trial run and the corresponding courses are: 
Tom Guetzloff 
Chem 106-01, 108-01, 108-02, 416-01, 418-01
Kathy Harper 

Biol 301-01
Tom Kiddie 

Engl 204-03

Barbara Ladner 
Art 319-01, Comm 345-01, Engl 227-01, MS 645-01

Mike Lewis 

BA 115-01, 203-02, 203-03, 440-01, CS 106-03, 106-04

Sundar Naga 

Chem 299-01, 302-02, 304-01

Sandra Orr 

Educ 300-01, 300-02

Emily Waugh 

Educ 327-01, 327-02, 336-01

Brenda Wilson 
Educ 331-01, 460-02
Number of sections that took part in the trial run 




27
Number of individual evaluations requested





439

Number of students involved







374

Number of individual evaluations opened online




306   (70 %)

Number of completed evaluations






277   (63 %)

Number of evaluations that indicated preference for future online evaluation 
207   (75 %)

The trial has indicated that WebCT 4.1 does not contain the appropriate tools that would allow us to conduct the online evaluation for all WVSU courses.  The major issue is the amount of time it takes to extract information after the evaluations have been done.  The data extraction is a manual process.  The greater the number of sections evaluated, the greater is the amount of manpower needed.  That can end up being an expensive process.  In addition, collating the textual information from the evaluations is a difficult process and the resulting format is not convenient to read.
The conclusion arrived at is that a dedicated survey tool specifically meant for doing such evaluations is a necessity.  While researching into possible options, it has been found that a very efficient and effective survey tool called LimeSurvey is available.  It is an open source online survey application with a number of important features that make it robust.  It is already used in some higher education institutions for online evaluation.  It was installed on our server by CIT during this summer.  Initial testing done has been very encouraging.  It can be used to do online evaluations for all courses offered at WVSU.  However, it is important that we do a trial run during fall 2008 involving all or several courses, before we finalize using it regularly every semester.
Respectfully submitted,
Sundar Naga

Chair

Ad Hoc Committee on Student Evaluations
